
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 

General Membership Meeting 

December 12, 2023 

 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with pledge of allegiance and roll call of officers. 

Minutes from the November meeting were read and approved. 

 

Officer/Committee reports 

Treasurers report                       General Fund                $36,211.50 

                                                   Fundraisers Fund          $211,991.48 

M-S-P to approve the treasurers report. 

 

Archery-sign up for the winter league will be Dec. 20th to Dec. 28.  The league will start January 10th 

and run for 8 weeks.  The meets will be every Wednesday and Thursday. 

 

Trap-all done till January. 

Bob has $422.25 in his money box.  Randy has $753.50 in his money box. The checking account 

balance is $797.73.  For a total $1,973.48 for the trap committee. 

 

Black Powder- in hibernation mode till spring. 

Groundhog-no report 

NRA-Proposed dates for NRA Pistol Course for 2024 was presented and sent to Board of Directors for 

approval of dates. 

 

Old business-The walk in cooler seems to act funny when the compressor clicks on. Bill will check 

with the person who repaired it in June 2023. 

 

Nomination of officers- 

President 

Vice president- Andy Williams 

Treasurer- Lori McClure 

Secretary- Dottie Kurtz 

Membership secretary- Bob McClure 

Board of Directors-Bob Carson, Jerry Crider, George Croutz, Matt Diehl, Shane Hershey, Mike 

Hollenbaugh, Harold Kurtz, Norm Myers, Howard Polk, Brian Polk, Brian Shimkanon, Andy Spotts, 

Jerry Stouffer, Bernie Wentz, Barry Roland, Ben Brenize, and Jesse Lichtenberger 

 

March drawing- Brian went to Reddings Hardware for the guns and prizes. Total was $5825. 

Tall cedars will cook the chicken. Price will be $7 per half. 

M-S-P for approval for the price of chicken. Will they also cook the potatoes? 

Andy Spotts will have the tickets printed for the March drawing. 

 

Membership Appreciation night will be January 27, 2024. $1500 for prizes. 

Help will be need in the afternoon to set up for the evening. 

Cost of the food will be about the same as last year. Check to see if help is available 

 

A member has paid his 2024 dues but did not pay his 2023. Because he did not pay his 2023 dues he 

will have to submit an application to become a member. 



Robert Laughman paid his 2024 dues with a check written on a closed account. And we have a bad 

check charge for it. Deactivate his card. 

 

M-S-P to adjourn 

 

 

 

 

 

 


